
On behalf of the administration, Officer Zachary Hadasz has been awarded the 

recognition of Officer of the Quarter. On March 14, 2023, Officer Hadasz observed 

a female operating a 2020 Chevrolet Sedan in the 300 Blk. Of Turin Street. After 

committing a violation of the Vehicle and Traffic Law, a traffic stop was 

conducted. While speaking with the female it was determined that she had an 

outstanding warrant issued from Rome City Court and was operating the vehicle 

with a suspended driver’s license. The female was taken into custody and 

transported to Rome Police Headquarters. During the process Officer Hadasz 

located a large quantity of narcotics, which included 167 Grams of 

Methamphetamine and glassine envelopes containing fentanyl. The female was 

subsequently charged with Criminal Possession of a Controlled Substance 2nd 

degree. With his attention to detail and motivation, Officer Hadasz, has brought 

credit to himself and the Rome Police Department. 


